Athletic Department Meeting 
May 2, 2006
Present:  Arnie Ball, Dan Bere, Elliott Blumenthal, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Adam Ferris, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Christine Francies, Michael Fruchey, Dan Fox, Billy Gernon, Kelley Hartley-Hutton, Mike Harper, Tim Heffron, Kent Hormann, Tony Jasick, Chris Kuznar, Jeff Marsh, Sheila Marsh, Jenny Moppert, Chris Paul, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Kirsta Soleburg, Terry Stefankiewizc, Judy Tillapaugh, Jeff Tungate, Rudy Yovich
Absent: Janelle Bartelheim, Shari Casaburo, Rita Girardot, Ru Hatachi, Brett Johnston, Jennifer Kieffer, Scott Kneer Sarah Laib, Kim Moore, Chad Newhard, Rich Riles, Bev Saalfrank, Dave Skelton, Dennis Smith, Terry Stefankiewicz, Lesa Vartanian, Larry Yant, Rudy Yovich, Paul Zinchenko
Guest: Joel Wenger-IPFW Director of Financial Aid
Financial Aid: Mark Pope introduced Joel Wenger who replaced Mark Franke as the Director of Financial Aid. Mr. Wenger explained the procedure for National Letter’s of Intent. All letters are to go to him and in his absence Gerry Curd has the authority to sign. 

Mr. Wenger explained the importance of Student-Athletes filling out the FAFSA form. The FAFSA form is the starting place for all financial aid. This form allows the student-athlete a back-up should their financial situation change. Mr. Wenger has a list of the Student-Athletes who have and have not filled out the FAFSA form. He will e-mail the list to the coaches and encouraged coaches to have their athletes complete the form. This will allow the student, if they need financial assistance, to obtain aid in a timely fashion. Mark asked the coaches to offer their student athletes assistance in filling out the form if needed. 
Men’s Volleyball Final Four Update:  Mark congratulated Coach Ball on winning the MIVA Conference and hopes for continued success in the Final Four. Coach Ball thanked everyone for their continued support. Coach Ball thanked the SAS Team for all of their help in dealing with final exams. 
Ron Clark announced there will be a send-off at the gym at 5:00 pm today. There is a fan bus available and will be leaving at 6:00 am on Thursday. Anyone that is interested should notify Ron Clark as soon as possible.

SAS Team Update:  Leslie Clark reminded everyone of the SOAR dates which are June 7th, June 12th and July 14th. Leslie Clark asked coaches to have their Student-Athletes sign-up for the afternoon sessions. Leslie stated that grade checks will come out on May 10th. She asked coaches to watch their mailboxes for letters and to get them out to students as soon as possible.
Mark commented on the many positive remarks about the Student Athlete Banquet. Mark appreciated everyone’s hard work to make this year’s banquet a success.

Chris Kuznar sold out of the DVD at the banquet and anyone who wishes to purchase a copy can notify her.  
Student Housing:  Tim Heffron stated the issue with housing is the 12 month lease verses the 10 month lease. The Bursar’s office charges for five months in the Fall and five months in the Spring leaving two months in the summer. Leases can be broken with a penalty which totals approximately $400.00 or the equivalent of a month’s rent. 
Mark reminded coaches that as of yesterday IPFW housing was expected to be full. If there is any need for student housing to get the need addressed immediately.

Sports Schedules:  The Sport’s schedules have been completed with the exception of Men’s Basketball. Ron Clark is working on the Master Schedule.
Retreat:   This item was tabled for this meeting.

Staff Changes:   Mark announced Sarah Laib will be leaving and has accepted a position at Mark Fore and Brian Miller has accepted a position at the University of Kentucky.
Conference Update:  There was general discussion on the Conference. Mark has received a Mid Con Profile application and will need everyone’s help in completing the application. Mark assigned various components of the application and asked everyone to e-mail him with their department’s achievements in the past five years. We will continue to press forwards. 
Meal Plan:  There was general discussion on the meal plan and it was decided not to go forward with the meal plan at this time. 
Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc.:  
Ron Clark stated he will be reorganizing the garage. Ron asked if you have borrowed an item or items to please return them so they can be placed in the appropriate place or given back to the proper department.
Judy Tillapaugh asked the status of Gates II. Mark hasn’t heard anything recently but will be following up to find out the information. 
Dan Fox asked coaches to please see him so the trainers can set their schedules. They do not hold regular summer office hours. 

Terry Stefankiewicz passed out the lists for the IPFW Athletic Golf Outing.  

The next Staff Meeting will be held on June 6, 2006 at noon in the Royal Don’s Room. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
